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We made the summit! The Red Team 
break for lunch in front of the Kaipawa trig. 
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For a ten or eleven year old, 
what could be more fun than 
smearing mud on your face, 
screaming like a banshee and 
hurtling at speed down a 
treacherous clay track?  
 
Mr George-Colmerôs Year 5/6 class from 
Coromandel Area School got to do just 
that on July 4, while helping carry traps 
they had built for us into the bush. While 
our adult helpers cautiously negotiated 
the slippery clay track, most of the kids 
embraced the chance to get muddy. The 
worst offenders needed to be hosed down 
before returning to their classroom. We 
had an absolute blast, and so did the kids. 
 

ñI alone cannot change the world, but I  
can cast a stone across the waters to 
create many ripples.ò ïMother Teresa 
 

 

The 29 stoat traps the class built were 
decorated with pop-art slogans to raise 
awareness about kiwi. Each trap is a 
weapon which helps us protect vulnerable 
kiwi chicks from predation in the hills 
above town. Keep an eye out for them, 
next time you walk the Kaipawa ridge 
track or Success walk.  
 
We really appreciate all the willing helpers 
who came along to support us and 
Adventure Racing Coromandel who 
loaned us their quad bike.  If you or your 
child are inspired and want to do more to 
help kiwi, weôd love to have you volunteer.  
You can contact us by emailing 
coromandelkiwiproject@meg.org.nz 
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   Kiwi kids gone wild é 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Our coastal forests are dying. All 
along our coastline, ancient trees 
are turning grey. Their dead, ghostly 
skeletons are easy to spot from a 
boat or from the air. Aerial 
photographs clearly show the 
devastation happening in the 
northern Coromandel.  
 
The dieback is widespread, and affecting 
ancient pohutukawa, puriri and rata trees, 
many that over 100 years old. These trees 
have not died naturally from old age. Possums 
are the main culprit. Each night, an army of 
possums eat the leaves, buds, flowers and 
young shoots of their favourite trees. Ignoring 
old leaves, they select the sweet, tender new 
growth. Without sustained pest control, these 
ancient trees are doomed. 
 
This spring we will begin a large-scale pest 
control operation to target 3,246 hectares 
surrounding Port Charles. Weôre aiming to 
knock back the possum and rodent numbers, 
in order to give the forest time to recover and 
provide the birdlife some relief to allow a 
bumper breeding season. The baiting will be 
ground-based, using a mix of cyanide, 
diphacinone and 1080 baits placed in 
baitstations. Our field team have already 
begun the huge job of re-marking tracks and 
baitstations.  
 
Taking out just one or two pests is not an 
option if you want healthy native forests. If we 
are to prevent further canopy collapse on the 
Coromandel, we need to support and 
encourage regular pest control. Without our 
help, the forest will continue to turn grey. 

Above: In areas without pest control the hillside is turning grey with dead pohutukawa.  
Inset: A possum feasts on a kereru egg © Nga Manu. 

 

Right: Students from the Coromandel Area School Year 5/6 class 
place traps they have built and painted with slogans within our 
Coromandel Kiwi Project. 

       Ancient forest under attack  


